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ADDENDUM NO. 4 
 

08/09/24 
 

Marianas High School Gym HVAC Project 
 

NMHC IFB 2024-008 
_______________________________________________ 

 
 

1. General: The following revisions, additions, corrections, and/or clarifications to the specifications 
shall apply to the work affected thereby. Careful note of the Addendum shall be taken into consideration 
by the bidder/contractor, and all trade affected shall be fully advised of the information contained herein. 
In the event of conflicts between the drawings, specifications and this Addendum, the content of this 
Addendum shall govern. All further conflicts in the work resulting from or caused by, the contents of this 
Addendum must be brought to the attention of the Contracting Officer for resolution. Failure to 
acknowledge this Addendum in accordance with the instructions, may subject your bid to rejection on the 
affected item(s)/services(s). 
 
2. RFI from Chong’s Corporation: NMHC Response 
 

 
(Note: acknowledgement of addendums must be indicated in the bid proposal form.) 
 

All other requirements of the Invitation For Bids (IFB) shall remain as stated 
 

 
 
 

/s/ 
Jesse S. Palacios 
Corporate Director 
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Northern Marianas Housing Corporation (NMHC) 
Community Development Block Grant-Disaster Recovery (CDBG-DR) 

Request for Information (RFI) 
 

IFB□/RFP □ 2024-008  

Bidder/Proposer: Chong’s Corporation  

 
 

Date: 07/29/2024 

 
 

Project Name: Marianas High-School Gym HVAC Project  
 
 

No. Question 

 
1. PCU-4: Existing design has two (2) supply grilles, 54” x 16” each, and one (1) return grille 60” x 30”. 

 
The new design has one (1) supply grille, 96” x 20”, and two (2) return grilles, 64” x 12” each, and the supply and return 
positions are switched. 
 
The new supply opening of 96” x 20” will require cutting into the column. The new return openings of 2- 64” x 12” will 
require cutting into both the column and tension cables. Please see attached pictures. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Also, the new supply position is higher than the return positions. As such, the air circulation will take much longer time. 
Additionally, the new return positions are lower than supply, and too close. This will divert an amount of cool air into the 
return before it reaches the lower portion of the building. 
 
RECOMMENDATION: Can we retain the existing supply and return positions?  
                                             Which were working properly for many years. 

 
PEGS Response:  
To minimize cost and avoid cutting into existing columns and tension cables, contractor to retain existing supply duct and return 
duct positions. However, please follow the revised supply and return duct layout as shown in attached Addendum No. 4 
Drawings for the revised Sheets M-1 and M-5. 
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2. E-3: PCU-1, 2, 4: Seven (7) disconnect switches. Should be 600V. Not 250V. 
 

PEGS Response:  
The power service for A/C equipment is confirmed to be 480 volts 3 phase 60 hz. Therefore, all disconnect switches for all seven 
(7) disconnect switches shall be rated for 600 volts, not 250 volts. 
 

 
3. Instruction to Bidders, 4. Preparation of Bids 

C.24. Submittal Registry Log Template from Bidder 
 
Question: No form/template included in the packet. Will the bidder be the one to furnish the form? 
 

NMHC Response: 
Bidders to provide their form/template for the Submittal Registry Log. 
 

 








